	Towards Equal Justice in Family Law: 
 Bills Supported by Illinois Council on Responsible Fatherhood (ICRF) Signed Into Law.  




(Chicago, IL) August 21, 2009 – Gov. Pat Quinn has signed into law three (3) Illinois Council on Responsible Fatherhood (ICRF) supported bills that passed both houses of the General Assembly. 

The ICRF was created by the Illinois General Assembly to help fathers overcome barriers to being responsibly involved in their children's lives, through efforts at the legislative and administrative levels, and to provide public education.  

Highlights of the legislation: 

SB 1628, sponsored by Sen. Iris Martinez and in the House by Rep. Deborah Mell, accomplishes two things: It amends the Paternity Act and other Acts, to insure that both parties be informed of their right to DNA testing before an adjudication of paternity can be made either through a voluntary acknowledgment of paternity or court proceedings. It also amends the visitation interference section of the Criminal Code and sets forth that it is now a criminal offense to deny the other parent their right to parenting time or custody time. Previously, only visitation interference was a crime.

SB 1590, sponsored by Sen. Pamela Althoff and in the House by Rep. Sandra Pihos, and unanimously passed, allows children and non-custodial parents to use electronic visitation technologies such as email, telephone, internet and video conferencing. Illinois is the fifth state to pass Virtual Visitation Legislation which can open the door to virtual visitation for incarcerated parents in Illinois.

HB 4008, sponsored by Rep. Jehan Gordon and in the Senate by Sen. Iris Martinez, includes the paternity provisions of SB 1628. It amends the Paternity Act to insure that both parties be clearly informed of their right to DNA testing before a voluntary acknowledgment of paternity is signed or the paternity order is entered by the court.

 For more information, please contact Jennifer Whiteside at (312) 296-8656 and visit: www.responsiblefatherhood.com. 


